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SIGN COMMITTEE 
MINUTES SEPTEMBER 27, 2018 

APPROVED 
 

Present:  Mark Haddad, Carolyn Perkins 
Absent:   Josh Degen 
Also Present: Dawn Dunbar 
 
Mr. Haddad called meeting to order at 1:00pm 
 
APPLICATIONS 

1. Park Commission – Cutler Field Basketball Court Sign: Mr. Haddad reviewed the application. There were no 
issues with the proposed. 
 

Ms. Perkins moved to approve the sign application for Cutler Field Basketball Court sign as submitted by the 
Park Commission. Mr. Haddad seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

 

2. Groton Nails – 491 Main Street, Unit F: Mr. Haddad said that the applicant would like to place a sign on the 
building and one on the larger common sign near the street.  
 

Ms. Perkins moved to approve the sign application for Groton Nails sign as submitted. Mr. Haddad seconded 
the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  
 

3. Haffner’s – 318 Main Street: Mr. Haddad reviewed the application submitted by Haffner’s (HEG, Inc.) for 
new signs at their newly acquired gas station and convenience store. He said that they were also requesting 
permission to add the price of gas to their sign by the street. Ms. Perkins said that she would like to record 
to show that no signs were allowed on the canopy and that the signs be no larger than what was there.  

 

Ms. Perkins moved to approve the sign application for Haffner’s for as submitted with no signage on the 
canopy. Mr. Haddad seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  
 

4. Groton Conservation Commission – Longley II – Saddle Lane: Mr. Haddad reviewed the application for 
replacement signs at Longley II/Saddle Lane. Ms. Perkins asked if these were located on Conservation 
Commission property. Mr. Gualco, Conservation Administrator, said that that was correct. 

 

Ms. Perkins moved to approve the sign application for Longley II signs as submitted by the Conservation 
Commission. Mr. Haddad seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

 

5. Groton Conservation Commission – Fritz & Helen Walker – off Chicopee Row: Mr. Haddad reviewed the 
application for replacement signs at Fritz & Helen Walker Conservation Commission located off Chicopee 
Row.  
 

Ms. Perkins moved to approve the sign application for Fritz & Helen Walker signs as submitted by the 
Conservation Commission. Mr. Haddad seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  
 

MINUTES 
Ms. Perkins moved to approve the meeting minutes of April 30, 2018 as written. Mr. Haddad seconded the motion. 
The motion carried unanimously.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 1:15pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dawn Dunbar 
Executive Assistant to the Town Manager 
 
Approved:  


